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Dear Veterans, Members and Friends of the RSL Hellenic Sub-Branch 

 

As you can see from our full newsletter, we have been very busy commemorating many events. I would like to 

thank all that attended our Christmas Dance last December. Congratulations to the winners of our Annual 

Christmas raffle and to the recipients of the RSL plaque awarded to Tom Zandes, Terry Kanellos and Manny 

Karvelas for their many years of service to the Sub-Branch. A warm welcome to our three newest members - Paul 

Oikonomidis, Antonis Ntantanis and Kostas Doukelis. 
 

I hope you enjoy this edition of the Returned Soldier ñApostratosò Newsletter                             
 

Steve Kyritsis OAM, President 
 

 

 
 

 

Standing at the rear of the Moari Paka Haka group, New Zealandôs High Commissioner to Australia Chris Seed 

(Left) with The Greek Consul General Dimitrios Mihalopoulos (Right) at the Australian Hellenic Memorial. 

 

See the complete article on page 6 
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Date Milestones and Past Events   
16th December 2017 Hellenic Sub branch Christmas function. 

4th February 2018 Hellenic Sub branch visit to the Australian Ex-Prisoners of War Memorial 

4th March 2018 Commemoration of the New Zealand Servicemen during the WW2 Greek Campaign 

25th  March 2018 Greek National Day 

25th April 2018 Anzac Day 

6th May 2018 Motherôs Day at the Hellenic Sub-Branch. 

26th May 2018 Commemoration - 77th Anniversary of The 1941 Battle of Crete 

 

Date Future Events 
1:00pm Sunday  

24th June 2018 

Hellenic RSL Sub-Branch - 40th Anniversary Celebration to occur at the sub 

branch 

1:00pm Sunday  

9th September 2018 

Fatherôs Day at the Hellenic Sub Branch 

Saturday  

27th October 2018 

OHI Day  at the Australian Hellenic Memorial & Shrine of Remembrance 

 

Sub branch visits Australian Ex-Prisoners of War Memorial in Ballarat 
 

On Sunday 4th February 2018, a busload of our members and friends attended a commemoration service at The 

Australian Ex-Prisoners of War Memorial in Ballarat Victoria. The Memorial acknowledges the hardship, 

deprivation, brutality, starvation and disease endured by Prisoners of War during their capture and the scars many 

continued to endure upon their repatriation to Australia. The Memorial lists 27 Greek-Australians Prisoners from 

World War Two, including 9 who died as prisoners. Following the service, we had our picnic at the magnificent 

Ballarat Botanical Gardens located on the shore of Lake Wendourie.  
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2017 Christmas Raffle Winners  
 

Congratulations to the following winners 

of the raffle which was drawn at our 

Christmas function:-  

 

1st prize - Peter Stratigis (#0761)  

2nd prize - Angelo Yannacaros  (#0888) 

3rd prize - Kon Glekas (#0194)  

4th Prize - Petros S (#0971)  

5th prize - Vasilis Grambas (#0220)  
 

Thank you to all that supported our raffle. 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Greek Independence Day - 24th March 2018 
 

Despite rain, rain and more rain, the two wreath laying ceremonies at the Australian Hellenic Memorial and within 

the Melbourne Shrine of Remembrance went according to plan.  
 

 
 

Lieutenant General Grigorios Prezerakos attended the event, as did a contingent of the elite Evzone Greek 

Ceremonial Guard that guard Athens Sintagma (Constitution) Square and the Palace.  

 

Front Row - Left to right ï Major Pangiotis Rountos, Captain Paraskevi Sirmi, Warrant Officer Ken Tsirigotis,  

Captain Luke Haitas, Lieutenant General Grigorios Prezerakos, Greek Consul General Dimitris Mihalopoulos,  

Sub Branch President Steve Kyritsis, Father Dimitrios, MP Murray Thompson, Major Peter Mercoulias (Ret). 

 

Rear Row Left to Right ï Stan Kayialikos and two of the eight Evzones that came to Australia for the Greek 

Independence Day events. 
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Below, Greek Consul General Dimitrios Mihalopoulos addresses the audience 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Tony Tsourdalakis 

Chairman Battle of Crete & Greece 

Commemorative Council 
 

 

 
 

Peter Andrionopoulos 

President Messinian Association 

 

 

 
 

Warrant Officer Ken Tsirigotis 

Legacy Victoria 
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